
Executive List Contact

President- Deb Hockley 306-664-2832

Vice President- Kris Sargeant 306-343-7051

Treasurer- Patrick Heal 306-244-9768

Secretary- Clement Ng 306-343-6235

Membership- Ann Nelson 306-652-1346

Social Coordinator-  Tammy Sutherland 306-343-8994

Program Coordinator- Terri Gadzella 306-664-2832

MAL- Cynthia Foster 306-955-4854

HCVC Rink Coordinator- Greg Epp 306-343-6998

Soccer Coordinator- Amber Fawcett 306-979-8564

St.Philip Rink Vol. Coordinator- Jan Schulte 306-380-2711

St.Philip Rink Coordinator-Shaun Farrell 306-227-3648

HCVC Liaison- Jackie Thakore 306-374-6555

Communications- Angela Koortekas 306-373-0246

Basketball Coordinator- Jackie Thakore 306-374-6555

Website Coordinator- Darilyn Weiss

Softball Coordinator- Delilah Kostuk 306-664-2832

MAL- Vacant (3 positions)

Join Us!  www.adelaidechurchill.ca Follow us on Facebook

November  2013

President’s Message: Deb Hockley  
Hello everyone and thank you for taking the time to read our newsletter.   
The purpose of this newsletter is to promote  our community and keep our 
residents informed.  AGM dates, program registration nights, and community 
news needs to be shared.  Since I enjoy putting this newsletter together I get 
to say a few words.  So here are my words for this month.  If you like what 
you read....follow updates via our website or on facebook.  Or just drop me a 
line and I would love to talk to you.  It’s my hobby..... as VP Kris Sargeant says 
“ Deb... you are like the King of Kensington.”

What is on my mind? Many people move to newer locations in the city, 
however our 1950‘s neighbourhood has so much to offer.  It has easy access 
to everywhere since the completion of Circle Drive bridge.  It has wonderful 
schools, amazing churches,  and most importantly our own local shopping 
mall. Here’s some interesting information from the City of Saskatoon website: 

“ During the post-WWII years, a new community grew up south of Taylor Street. In 
1957 it made history by becoming home to Saskatoon's first shopping mall at Taylor 
and Clarence Avenue. Today, the needs of the diverse population are represented by 
the Adelaide Park/Churchill Community Association. This volunteer, non-profit 
organization was established to meet the educational, recreational, and social needs 
of residents, to promote a sense of community and enhance quality of life in the 
area. New members are always welcome.”

We are a diverse population and it is APCCA’s intention to get to know you 
and your needs.  The only way this can happen is for us to hear from you or 
see you.  Please consider this a personal invitation to our AGM on Nov.26th. 
It will be a great evening with refreshments , snacks and a chance to talk 
about important issues in our neighbourhood and city.   Believe it our not 
you will also be able to purchase your  $15 APCCA membership at this time.

We are ending the year 2013 with new traffic controls, increased school 
enrollments and, an amazing volunteer built playground at St.Philip school 
(ltbkfalcon.park.blogspot.ca). We have new home owners at the Churchill 
Gardens Condominium (with phase two development in full swing).  We had 
a super Family Fun Day in June with jump houses, live music by the band the 
Capitols, wagon rides, games, Balloon Funn, crafts, great food and fields full of 
soccer games.   APCCA programs are running and teams are formed.  Online 
registration was well utilized  and winter programs are ready for 2014 .  
There’s lots of excitement in this part of the city.  We have been busy and we 
would love to see our executive grow.  It’s time to Join Us . 

I would like to thank our executive for their time and willingness to build a 
strong, connected and healthy community.  You have donated  your time to 
develop programs, recruit coaches, build rinks, create social events, administer 
finances, and most importantly build friendships.  Simply said, you are so 
appreciated and needed.  

It is time for everyone to think about how they can contribute to our 
Community.   Together we are better.   We hope you have a wonderful winter 
full of fun, family and friends.  Reach out, step out and make it happen.

NOVEMBER 26, 2013       
Tuesday 7:00-9:00 PM 

APCCA  Annual General Meeting
& Information Night

Councillor Mairin Loewen,
 School Board Trustee Bronwyn Eyre, and 

Anthony Tataryn Fire & Protective Services 

Hugh Cairns School
(enter main doors 2621 Cairns Avenue)

Coffee and snacks..... a short meeting with the 
voting  of board members.  If you are interested in 

getting involved this is your chance.   
An informal setting, everyone welcome.  

Our APCCA newsletter is delivered to approximately 1500 homes in the 
APCCA neighbourhood, as well as posted on our website. Send your 
submissions to deborah.hockley@zehoc.com.  $50/business card ad, 
$75 for 1/4 page.  Thank you Family Pizza, St.Philip and Hugh Cairns 
schools for circulating our newsletter.  Thank you to the volunteers on 
foot.  You are amazing.
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ST. PHILIP NEWS : SHERRY MCLEAN ( PRINCIPAL )

Happy Winter!   With the first snow fall yesterday, the students and staff of St. Philip are already gearing up for a 
season of fun in the snow and we are excited to announce that our new playground will make this winter even more 
fun! The Falcon Park playground build took place Saturday, November 16th.   We were blessed to receive a National 
award through the Let Them Be Kids Foundation and we thank the numerous donors who also financially contributed 
to this project.  Thanks to everyone for participating in our many fundraisers including the most recent, Falcon Park 
Casino night.  Special thanks to the volunteers for coordinating this awesome community event.   We wish to also 
take this opportunity to thank the many community members who volunteered their time and energy to assist with 
the playground planning, preparation and build and we especially thank the Falcon Park Committee members; Marty 
Edwards, Roberta Hoiness, Robert Jungwirth, Karen Kelly, Dr. Ryan Lacoursiere and Charlene Siwak. Your dedication, 
commitment and perseverance to this project is commendable and appreciated by all.  Finally, we are pleased to 
announce that the Falcon Park Playground is dedicated to the Veterans of the Vets Village in the Sherbrooke Centre   
We thank them for their many sacrifices and their dedication to world peace.  Our staff and students look forward to 
our continued community partnership with the Veterans of Vets Village.
 
Welcome to our many new staff members, students and families.  St. Philip School strives to be a welcoming 
community where we nurture faith, encourage excellence in learning and inspire students to serve others, making the 
world a better place.  This year our learning improvement goals focus on the areas of mathematics and faith.  Greater 
Saskatoon Catholic Schools has purchased the site license for the program Mathletics for all elementary students.  We 
are encouraging all of our students to participate in Mathletics for a minimum of fifteen minutes per day to increase 
their understanding and skills in basic math concepts. Our faith goal revolves around our upcoming school wide faith 
retreat taking place on January 29th and 30th.  We are excited to welcome Pure Witness Ministries to St. Philip School 
for our upcoming “Faith in Action” retreat. Thank you in advance to the grade seven and eight students who will be 
volunteering at a variety of community service agencies including; the Salvation Army, Saskatoon SPCA and L’Arche 
Homes. 
 
All of our families are invited to celebrate the Advent season at our Advent Evening of Peace celebration on 
Thursday, December 5th at 7:00 pm at St. Philip Neri Parish. We will be celebrating this season of peace together in 
poetry, song and prayer. All are invited.  Lord, Jesus, you bring us peace by your love and forgiveness.  Help us to be 
peacemakers in our homes, school and community so that we may share your peace with everyone we meet.  We ask 
this name in the name of Jesus, our Lord and Prince of Peace.  Amen. The staff and students of St. Philip wish 
everyone a Christmas filled with joy, love, peace and family.   
 

HUGH CAIRNS V.C NEWS:   Bob Shmon( Principal) &  Don Burgess ( Vice-Principal)
Hello from Hugh Cairns V.C. School!
Greetings from Hugh Cairns V.C. School! We have had a busy start to the year. Our enrolment is up 43 from the end of 
June giving us a total of 304 students. We have 47 new kindergarten students and because of this have added a new 
kindergarten room and teacher. 

We are in our second year of teaching students how to understand and use the inquiry process to learn. Expository 
writing has been identified as one of our priorities this year, so teachers have been receiving professional development 
in how to connect inquiry to expository writing. Math is our other priority and our goal is to teach students the skills 
needed to engage in grade level mathematics. One of the ways we will do this is by using open ended tasks to extend 
students’ learning in the area of number sense. In addition, we have also been focusing on character education. Based 
on the book Building Moral Intelligence by Michelle Borba, students have been taught about the virtue of Empathy. We 
are currently studying the virtue of Conscience which will be followed by the virtue of Self-Control. Four other virtues 
will be taught after Christmas.

The school has been abuzz with many extra-curricular activities. Early in the year our cross country running team was 
training and competing. For the past several weeks, grades 7 and 8 boys and girls volleyball teams were playing 
against other schools in our zone. Recently our junior and senior choirs have been practising in preparation for the 
Christmas performances scheduled for Thursday, December 19. An afternoon concert will be at 1:00 p.m. with an 
evening concert at 7:00 p.m.Term 1 progress reports go home on November 22 with Three Way Conferences scheduled 
for Thursday, November 28 from 4:00 – 8:00 p.m., and again on Friday, November 29 from 9:00 – 11:45 a.m. 

Thank you to our entire school community for their continued support and commitment to our many activities. 
Remember, “Together we are better!”

APCCA Connects With Our Schools

Our schools are small but mighty.  They offer the best education that you can find.  We have teachers that care and 
families that get involved.  The wonderful teamwork happening in our community will be celebrated this December 3rd 
at St.Philip School.  The  Adelaide Park Churchill Community Association, Hugh Cairns V.C.  school and St.Philip school 

volunteer boards are uniting and celebrating our community strengths.  
If you would like to  be a part of this inaugural event give Deb a call 306-664-2832.



APCCA Winter Programs & Registration Night
 Tuesday January 7, 2014 at Hugh Cairns school Library 6:30-8:00 PM

Online registration will be available December 15th.  Keep up to date by visiting www.adelaidechurchill.ca

Program Age Location Time Day Dates Fee

Adult Hip Hop* 18 yrs + St. Phillip School – Gym 8:00-9:00 pm W Jan 25 – Mar 27 $55.00

Learn to Skate ( Helmet required) 18 yrs + South Nutana Park Outdoor Rink 2:30-3:30 pm Sat Jan 11 – thaw $40.00

Bollywood Dance* 18 yrs + Ecole Canadienne Francais – Theatre 7:00-8:00 pm M Jan 13 – Mar 24 $55.00

Co-ed Volleyball* 18 yrs + Prince Phillip School – Gym 8:00-9:00 pm Th Jan 16 – Mar 27 FREE

Gentle Yoga 18 yrs + Ecole Canadienne Francais – Theatre 5:00-6:00 pm W Jan 22 – Mar 26 $TBA**

Gentle Tai Chi 18 yrs + Prince Phillip School – Gym 5:00-6:00 pm M Jan 13 – Mar 24 $TBA**

Kick, Punch, Core 18 yrs + St. Phillip School – Gym 8:00-9:00 pm M Jan 13 – Mar 24 $55.00

Pilates* 18 yrs + Ecole Canadienne Francais – Theatre 7:00-8:00 pm W Jan 22 – Mar 26 $55.00

Ploga* 18 yrs + Prince Phillip School – Gym 6:00-7:00 pm Th Jan 23 – Mar 27 $55.00

Yoga* 18 yrs + St. Phillip School – Gym 8:00-9:00 pm Th Jan 16 – Mar 27 $55.00

Zumba* 18 yrs + Prince Phillip School – Gym 6:30-7:30 pm T Jan 14 – Mar 25 $55.00

Zumba* 18 yrs + St. Phillip School – Gym 7:00-8:00 pm Th Jan 16 – Mar 27 $55.00

Drop In Family Fitness All ages HCVC School Gym 7:00-9:00 pm F Jan 17 – Mar 28 $30.00

Bricks for Kidz* 3-5 yrs Hugh Cairns School – Sr.Boot Room 3:30-4:15 pm Th Jan 9 – Feb 13 $48.00

Bricks for Kidz* 5-13 yrs Prince Phillip School – LRC 3:30-4:30 pm T Jan 21 – Mar 4 $60.00

Bricks for Kidz* 5-13 yrs Hugh Cairns School – Sr Boot Room 4:00-5:00 pm Th May 1 – Jun 5 $60.00

Children’s Drama* 6-8 yrs Hugh Cairns School – Sr Boot Room 5:00-6:00 pm M Jan 13 – Mar 31 $45.00

Learn to Skate ( Helmet required) 3-5 yrs South Nutana Park Outdoor Rink 2:30-3:30 pm Sat Jan 11 – thaw $40.00

Learn to Skate ( Helmet required) 6-10 yrs South Nutana Park Outdoor Rink 3:30-4:30 pm Sat Jan 11 – thaw $40.00

St. John Ambulance Babysitting 
Course*

10 yrs + Prince Philip School - LRC 6:30-8:30 pm W Jan 22 – Feb 12 $40.00

Youth Badminton 9-14 yrs HCVC School Gym 5:00-6:00 pm T Jan 14 – Mar 25 $25.00

Youth Hip Hop* 9-14 yrs HCVC School Gym 4:30-5:30 pm Th Jan 16 – Mar 27 $40.00

APCCA and SNP are working closely together to provide families with affordable and accessible programs close to home. 
Thank you for taking part and making our effort worthwhile. 

 It is great to see kids, adults and families together in our gyms, classrooms , rinks and fields.  
**************************************************

Programs marked with “*” are shared with South Nutana Community Association.  Each Community Association has a 
maximum number of participants they may register.  After their numbers have been reached a wait list will be started.  Once 
all in-person registrations have been completed, if there are still spaces available, those on the wait lists will be contacted.  
Those participating in programs identified as “Free” MUST register prior to the program start date and must be a current 

community association member (membership card must be valid to July 2014).    

http://www.adelaidechurchill.ca
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FOR MORE INFORMATION ON COMMUNITY & CITY OF SASKATOON UPDATES, PLEASE VISIT OUR 
WEBSITE and MAKE US OUR HOMEPAGE.   Everything you need weather, city, school links.

  http://www.adelaidechurchill.ca/
A friendly reminder from the City of Saskatoon  to return your garbage & recycling bins to personal property within  24 hours after your 

scheduled pick up.  If this does not happen you may be subjected to educational notices, warnings, and fines.

HCVC RINK COORDINATOR:  Greg Epp
  In just a few short weeks we will again have the Hugh Cairns rink up  and running.   We are looking forward to seeing all the 
people from the community (young and old) out on our rink during the winter season.  If this year is 
anything like last year we will have a large amount of snow to clear over the next few months.   It 
takes a great deal of time to continuously move snow from the rink and I want to thank all of you 
that have volunteered your time to help  maintain and supervise this great ice surface.   Last year 
we left  shovels out to be used to clear snow.   If you are using the rink please give us a hand by 
clearing the snow off whenever it is required.   We have a small group  of regulars that help  out by 
either flooding or moving snow off the rink.   Given the level of effort it takes to keep  the Hugh 
Cairns ice in prime condition we are looking for some additional help.   If you are able to help  with 
rink supervision or clearing the rink after a large snowfall please send me your contact information 
via email to gepp@sitefindergps.com.    Thanks, I look forward to  seeing you at the rink!      
____________________________________________________________________________________________________

Many hands make light work therefore if your family enjoys using the APCCA rinks at St.Philip or Hugh Cairns please 
consider getting involved on the rink committee in some way.  We are easy to find just give us a call.

COMMUNITY HIGHLIGHTS

BOBCAT MOMS MAKE A DIFFERENCE  
It was a special  moment  in May when our newly formed Bobcat Moms group came together .  
Our clothing club transformed  into “the Bobcat Moms on a mission club”. Our first evening of 
socializing turned into a night of baking cookies for the Ronald McDonald House. Now each 

month our hosts comes up with her choice of where to share our energy and good will.   So far,  the Bobcat Moms have  
collected items for the Crisis Nursery, toiletries for the food bank clothing depot, and non perishables for the food bank.  
In November our amazing friend  chose the Canadian Blood Services as our mission.  We donated and this was life 
changing for us.  A personal  invitation to head to the blood donor clinic was all  it took.  Together this little group of friends 
are having fun, connecting, and realizing how great it is to make a difference together. The challenge  is on. Now you 

know our story we ask you to share yours. Adelaide Park-Churchill Community Association
    

We make a living by what we get, but we make a life by what we give.  (Winston Churchill)

Should an emergency situation arise in our 
city, be it severe weather, a dangerous goods 
spill, or an airline crash, a range of agencies 
must pull together to provide 
a coordinated response.

It's also very important that 
businesses and households 
develop their own emergency 
plans. Our disaster Home 
Preparedness Plan is full of 
tips for you and your family.

Come and  meet  Anthony Tataryn, Saskatoon's 
Emergency Measures Organization 
Coordinator.

APCCA Annual General Meeting and Information Night Nov. 26th. HCVC School 7-9 PM. 
 Come and meet of special Guests and our APCCA executive.  

This is our chance to welcome you to the neighbourhood.

Councillor Mairin Loewen presently serves 
on the P l ann i ng and Opera t ions 
Committee, the Audit Committee, the 
Meewasin Board of Directors, and the 
L i b r a r y B o a r d . I n 
addition to her Council 
duties, Mairin works at 
t h e U n i v e r s i t y o f 
Saskatchewan and is 
completing her M.A. 
t h e s i s i n Po l i t i c a l 
Studies. Mairin spends 
h e r s p a r e t i m e 
volunteering, playing 
sports, and staying active in the local music 
community.

Shreddies. A video of 
genuine goodness. 
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My name is Jonah Cey, I joined diving when I was seven. It all began when I asked my mom if I could start diving after 
we had watched a diving competition on TV and I joined a week long dive camp with the Saskatoon Diving Club. After 
the camp the head coach, Steve Carroll, invited me back I and started diving competitively. I have now been diving for 
seven years and have been to four Nationals and one Canada Games. I encouraged my sisters to join and they love it! I 
also love diving and hope I never have to stop.  

I was honored to represent Saskatchewan at the 2013 Jeux Canada Summer Games, in Sherbrooke, QC.  It was 
an amazing experience; not just being at the pool diving, but watching the other events was 
almost as exciting as competing in my own. The way I think,  it was just like a mini-Olympics! 
My favorite part was having so many supporters, from friends and family, to coaches and other 
athletes. Although this was only my first summer games, and at 13 I was among the youngest 
competitors, my goal is to attend the 2017 Summer Games in Winnipeg.  

 I competed in four events in Sherbrooke and Montreal. My first event was tower. I had the 
highest hopes for tower because I had just earned a seventh place finish at Nationals, in this 
event. But because I had different dives and different competitors I got 18th. My next event 
was three meter springboard; I dove as best as I could, and got 24th. Next, I had one meter 
springboard and had an off day. I did not compete to the best of my abilities and got 25th. My 

final event was three meter synchro and my partner and I dove amazingly!  We managed to pull 
off a top 10 finish and placed ninth. This was the first time I had ever competed synchro and my partner, Jayden and 
I, were very pleased with our results. 

Before Canada Games, diving has taken me to Nationals in Montreal, Winnipeg and twice in Saskatoon. As a 
Canada Games hopeful, I had the privilege of two trips to Cuba for training. This year I have Germany trials 
in Ottawa and possibly another Cuba trip. Diving has helped me to set and achieve goals. It is an individual 
sport and I am responsible for my successes at competitions as well as my failures. I love training, 
competing and can’t imagine life without diving. I hope to find myself competing for Canada one day at the 
Olympics.     

COMMUNITY HIGHLIGHTS

Basketball Coordinator-Jackie Thakore
Our APC Basketball  program is in full  swing with a 
total  of 56 players on five teams in the spuds, mini 
and bantam divisions.  Our coaches and players 
have been practicing at Hugh Cairns and St. Phillip 
gyms since early October and league play began 
on October 19th.   Our APC teams and families 
recently attended the PAC Huskie Basketball event 
at the university where our Mini Boys team showed 
off their skills during the half-time.  Thank you to all 
of our coaches for your time and commitment to 
the APC Basketball  program, your efforts are 
appreciated.  Good luck to all our teams, and I 
hope you have a successful season!

Jackie Thakore
APC Basketball Coordinator

Why should you volunteer? What is the point of a 
community association? Do you take part in community 

events, do you have kids, do you wonder what is going on 
in the city.  This is how APCCA helps our community.  We 
inform and create programs for our people.  Check out 

our website and see how you can get involved.
www.adelaidechurchill.ca

Soccer Coordinator-Amber Fawcett
Our indoor season is off to a great start. We have 7 teams 
registered for the 2013/2014 season. A big thank you to our 
coaches, Darla Walde (U6), Dave Deibert (U6), Keith Gipman 
(U8), Murray Nelson (U8), Cynthia Foster (U8),  Doug Agren 
(U10), and all of the parents on the U10 girls team. Your time 
and dedication to each player is greatly appreciated and our 
community thanks each of you! A new pilot project that each 
U10 team has been a part of is the "shooting stars program". 
This has provided our developing players with additional 
practice time with experienced coaches of the Eastside 
Zone soccer. 

"The Shooting Stars program is designed around the Long Term 
Player Development model or known as LTPD. LTPD is a 
program adopted by all major sports in Canada. It is unique in 
that has player development , training, competition and 
recovery based on biological age(i.e. physical maturity) rather 
than chronological age. It is player centered, coach driven and 
administration and sport science supported."
 
Thank you for another successful year!
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APCCA has the potential to create and make fun.  Do you have an event that needs a boost? Need some 
additional people to make your event a success.  Ask us to get involved.  Add your event to our calendar.  

Together we are stronger and better.  
There is a way that we can connect and make a positive impact on the community.  

 Check us out:  www.adelaidechurchill.ca.    Make our website your homepage.

THANK YOU to the businesses, schools, and organizations that support our community efforts throughout the 
year.  Your sponsorship, donations, and  and various forms of contribution to our yearly activities help create 
excitement for our families.  To our volunteer coaches, newsletter carriers, event day volunteers  and 
executive.....you are so giving of your time...without you we could not build community.  Thanks parents who 
understand the importance of sports, recreation, and cultural activity.  To the community members that understand 
the value of volunteering- there are so many of you sharing your time with us and other organizations.  We want to 
hear from you and to share your stories.  Look us up, come to our APCCA meetings, or give us a call.  Thank You. 
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